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WSQ QUILT SHOW—10/19-21/18 
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She has five very popular online 

classes on Craftsy and has de-

signed a signature line of rulers 

and tools for EZ Quilting.  She 

has appeared on television and 

radio programs and has written 

many articles which have ap-

peared in numerous magazines 

and publications nationally and 

internationally.  Kimberly cur-

rently writes a monthly column 

in American Quilter Magazine 

called “Kimberly’s Korner”.  She 

infuses fun into all her classes 

while sharing her passion and 

enthusiasm for quilting and to 

meeting quilters from across 

the nation and around the 

world. 

Kimberly Einmo is the author of six books and is an   award-

winning quilter, designer, international instructor and judge.   

JULY 26 GUEST SPEAKER 
Kimberly Einmo 

 
Register for her Saturday Class 

on  page 9 



CenterPlace is on the RIGHT 
hand side, across from the 

YMCA.  

AT CENTERPLACE, 2426 N. Discovery Place, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 
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Driving East on E Trent Ave 

Turn RIGHT on N Pines Road 

Turn LEFT on Mirabeau Pkwy 

RIGHT on E Mansfield Ave 

RIGHT on N Discovery Pl 

Driving West on E Trent Ave 

Turn LEFT on N Pines Road 

Turn LEFT on Mirabeau Pkwy 

RIGHT on E Mansfield Ave 

RIGHT on N Discovery Pl 

Driving West on I-90: 

Take Exit 291A (Evergreen) 

Turn RIGHT on N Evergreen Rd 

Turn LEFT on E Indiana Ave 

Turn RIGHT on S Mirabeau Pkwy 

Turn LEFT on E Mansfield Ave 

Turn RIGHT on N Discovery Place 

Driving East on I-90: 

Take Exit 289 (Pines/Opportunity) 

Go North on Pines Road 

Turn RIGHT on E Indiana Ave 

Turn LEFT on S Mirabeau Pkwy 

Turn LEFT on E Mansfield Ave 

Turn RIGHT on N Discovery Place 

 

WSQ MEETINGS 
ARE AT  

1 PM & 7 PM 

Thank you so much to all the people who volunteered to help hold all of 
Meg Hawkey’s wonderful creations, and pass out door prizes, and help 
check in people.  I really appreciate it.  I would also like to thank the  
donors who contributed door prizes.  They include Sew Organics, Regal 
Fabrics, Sew EZ2, Quilt Patch Lane, Twila at Sew Into Quilts and Sew 
Fix It, Meg Hawkey, Quilt Shop Navigator, Celia Benzel, Heartbeat 
Quilting, Ed and Jean’s, Quilting Bee and Bear Paw Quilting.  I hope I 
didn’t leave anyone off the list! 
For the July meeting, there are a couple guilds that will be showing their 
stuff, so please support them.  Also I will be calling peeps to help at the 
meeting.  See you the end of July!!!!  Have a safe 4th. 
 

Thanks again, Donna and Rose 
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President’s Message July 2018 

My name is Kathleen Woods and I am the interim President for WSQ.  
Sue Otis, the current President, has decided to step down and join her 
family in Minnesota.  We wish Sue the best of luck with her move and 
with her family.  Family always comes first; WSQ will carry on.  I was 
previously President of WSQ in 2012-2013.  It is a pleasure and a      
privilege to be returning to serve again. 
I returned from a six week visit to my family in upstate NY to plunge into 
board meetings and to get up to speed on what has been happening with 
the board in the six months that I managed to be off it.  There was a lot of 
familiar stuff going on and the same discussion of how do we get more 
help.  There were some new faces and some new points of view.  The 
thing I love most about being on the Board is all the points of view that 
are presented.  They always make me stop and consider things I had not 
thought of before.  We are so much stronger together than we are sepa-
rately. During the ongoing discussion on getting more help, the usual 
points of view were expressed but then there were some new ones.  We are always in need of a fresh  
perspective and those that were presented really got me thinking.  So much so that I would like to propose a 
few changes to the way things have always been done. 
It was stated that our problem is not so much a volunteer problem as it is a succession problem.  We cannot get 
anyone to succeed to a chairmanship on a committee that they know nothing about.  We cannot get anyone to 
take over an Executive Board position (the five elected spots) if they have not had Board experience already.  
We need to grow our committees in order to grow our volunteer base.  If people know what is involved in the 
task at hand, they will be more likely to take over if needed.  Therefore, I am asking the WSQ Board Commit-
tee Chairmen to become Committee Chairmen in fact as well as in name.  I think that the Board has gotten 
complacent about the way things have always been done and it is so much easier to do the job yourself than to 
teach someone else what to do and trust that they will do it.  It’s like teaching your kids to do chores. You may 
have to go around and clean up after them but eventually they figure it out and become a prouder and happier 
part of the family.  I have asked the Board to go through their job descriptions and figure out which jobs they 
can have someone else do.  I have asked them to form actual committees of three or more people to complete 
the tasks required.  I have asked them to groom their own replacements and to plan their own obsolescence.  I 
have issued badges so that the Board members are easily identifiable and asked that they introduce themselves 
to the membership and ask for help with their jobs. 
Now I have things to ask of you, the Membership.  I ask that you forgive any slights, snubs, or other hurts that 
you may have received from any committee that you have tried to join or left.  I ask that you forgive the lack 
of follow up when you were eager to help and no one seemed to want you.  I ask that you forgive your fellow 
members when they weren’t as welcoming as they might have been.  I ask that you fill out a volunteer profile 
form and try us again.  We are only human and fallible. There will probably be hurts again but we are trying to 
be better.  We are trying to make this a stronger and more vibrant organization.  I ask that you go up to the 
committee chairman wearing a badge and introduce yourself and ask how you can help. We are trying to come 
up with jobs that everyone that wants to can do, from those who can make phone calls, to those who are only 
here part of the time, to those that want to jump right in and start something new. 
There are several Board positions that will be opening up by the year’s end.  I ask that if you are interested in 
helping with something, that you find out what it takes to chair it.  Board members attend 5 Board meetings a 
year, as well as the 4 General Membership meetings, both day and evening meetings.  I would like all the 
committees represented at these meetings, not necessarily the chairman but someone knowledgable about that 
committee.  They will recruit members to help on their committees so that the work is spread out.  Many hands 
make light work and new friends are fun.  If you have any suggestions on any aspect of WSQ there is a sug-
gestion box at the meeting for your use or send us an email. We remember things better when they are written 
down and not lost in the chaos and excitement of the meeting.  I hope you will give us a try.  I look forward to 
hearing from all of you. 
 

Kathleen Woods, Interim 2018 President 
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2017 WSQ Board Members and Committees 

WSQ Meeting Times 
 

For the 1:00 PM Meeting  
Doors Open at 11:30 

For the 7:00 PM Meeting  
Doors Open at 5:30  

 
Please make a note of  these times. 

 
We need to give the 
CenterPlace staff  

adequate time  
to prepare the room.  

Paid advertising is available to  
businesses and WSQ members. 

 
Business card size ad $20 

1/4 page ad $30 
Contact:  

newsletter@wsqspokane.org 
 

 

Deadline for advertising in the 
September newsletter is  

August 10 

 

President  Kathleen Woods  president@wsqspokane.org 

1st VP  Paula Ferry   firstvp@wsqspokane.org 

2nd VP  Karen Mathison secondvp@wsqspokane.org 

Treasurer  Robin Waggoner  994-2459 treasurer@wsqspokane.org 

Secretary  Sandy Haase secretary@wsqspokane.org 

Block Exchange  Ethel Schuerman & Edith Milanovich  block.exchange@wsqspokane.org 

Bus Trips      Linda Hunt 509-342-9354 bus.trips@wsqspokane.org 

Charity Central  JoAnne Sandstrom, Donna Russell & Celia Benzel 
charity.central@wsqspokane.org 

Fair   Shel Lindaman and Donna June Kellams   fair@wsqspokane.org   

Finance  Cheryl Clossin  362-1622 finance@wsqspokane.org 

Fundraising  Connie Garr ison  710-6634 fundraising@wsqspokane.org 

Historian    Volunteer Opportunity historian@wsqspokane.org  

Hospitality  Donna Russell hospitality@wsqspokane.org  

Librarian  Lois Collins  librar ian@wsqspokane.org 

Membership  Carolyn Kruger  448-5107 or 294-0420 & Winnie Therssen 389-7707 

membership@wsqspokane.org 

Newsletter  Sher ry Thompson 981-6326 newsletter@wsqspokane.org  

Nominations  Patty Yedinak   nominations@wsqspokane.org 

Parliamentarian   Edie Milanovich  par liamentar ian@wsqspokane.org 

Public Relations     Leslie Smith    Public.relations@wsqspokane.org 

Quilting Bee    Deb Webb quilting.bee@wsqspokane.org 

Quilt Promo – Fair Ribbons  Wendy Sienknecht  509-284-6365  fair.awards@wsqspokane.org 

Raffle Quilt 2018 Maureen Cramer  2018.raffle.quilt@wsqspokane.org 

Raffle Quilt 2019 Shawna Troyer   2019.raffle.quilt@wsqspokane.org 

Small Groups Betty Franzatti small.groups@wsqspokane.org  

Volunteer Coordinator  Joan Halvorson 

Yard Sale  Karen Reed & Val Duane yard.sale@wsqspokane.org 

WebMaster Anne Sanders, Debra Holmes webmaster@wsqspokane.org 
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Quarterly Membership Meeting Minutes 

 

April 26, 2018 Quarterly Membership Meeting Minutes 
Washington State Quilters- Spokane Chapter, PO Box 7117, Spokane, WA 99207 

MEETING LOCATION: CenterPlace- 2426 N. Discovery Place- Spokane Valley, WA 99216 
BUSINESS MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 1:05pm by President Sue Otis 

Announcements: Sue Otis as  President for 2018, welcomed new and returning members, guests, and Guest Speaker Meg Hawkey 
from Crabapple Hill Studio. The  Executive Board members were introduced: 1st VP- Paula Ferry; 2nd VP- Karen Mathison; Treasur-

er- Robin Waggoner; Secretary- Sandy Haase; Parliamentarian- Edie Milanovich. The locations of committee tables were pointed 
out, as well as the Guest Raffle Quilt- ‘Fire and Ice’- shown by the Deer Park Fat Quarter Quilters. Tickets are on sale for the 2018 

WSQ Raffle Quilt: “Picnic Among the Flowers”.   
Sue announced that, although a difficult personal decision, she will be stepping down as President immediately. She will be moving 

to Minnesota to be closer to family. Bylaws state that either the 1st or 2nd Vice President may step into the position if a vacancy oc-
curs midterm. As both Paula and Karen are involved in planning for 2019, they are unable to do so. Kathleen Woods has volunteered 

to act as President through the remainder of 2018.  The Executive Board has voted to confirm her as Interim President. Sue ex-
pressed her appreciation for her time as president and encouraged all members to consider volunteering in some capacity.    
Minutes--A motion was made by Judy Clark to approve the January Quarterly Membership Minutes as published in the newsletter 

and seconded by Wendy Seinkenecht. The motion was approved unanimously subject to final approval at the evening meeting.  
Committee Positions/Vacancies—Shawna Troyer has agreed to chair the 2019 Raffle Quilt.  

The Historian Committee position remains open. Currently, no documents or pictures are being archived. 
Sherry Thompson has done an excellent job with the newsletter, however will be retiring from this position after the September news-

letter. A new chairperson is needed, and it would be helpful to have a volunteer begin now and work with Sherry on the next two 
issues. Please contact Sherry if you are interested.  
 

OFFICER REPORTS:   

1st VICE PRESIDENT-- Paula Ferry—Paula thanked President Sue Otis for her time as President and for serving in the past as 1st 
Vice President and Speaker Coordinator. Sue was presented with a gift card in appreciation for her time and volunteer service.   

The Meg Hawkey workshops for Friday April 27 and Saturday April 28 are both filled.  
Speaker for the July 26 General Meeting will be Kimberly Einmo. Workshop for July 27, Lone Starburst, is full. The Saturday July 

28, class is Modern T’s. There are openings available for this Saturday workshop. 
Speaker for the September 28 General Meeting will be Becky Goldsmith with Piece O’ Cake Designs. Friday workshop will be Tile 
Tango, featuring needle turn applique. Saturday’s workshop will be Bullseye Quilts, with a paper piecing focus.  

January 2019 speaker is Kathy McNeil. Friday will be a flower block using the Apliquick method of applique.  Saturday’s class will 
be ‘Under the Sea’, with 3 designs to choose from: Otter Friends, Sea Turtle, or Octopus. Applique may be done raw edge, Apliquick 

method, or needle turn. The website is being updated to reflect class changes for these January 2019 classes.   
 

2nd VICE PRESIDENT-- Karen Mathison--Dates of the 2018 WSQ Quilt Show are Oct 19, 20, and 21. Quilt registration is now 
open. Please use the online form, if possible, as this format saves time for those processing entries. Paper forms are also now availa-

ble. This year’s show will have a special category to celebrate the WSQ Quilt Show’s 40th anniversary. Thank you to the Valley 
Guild as they are making their raffle quilt in red and white to support our show theme. The WSQ Challenge Quilt will be revealed 
today. Naomi Hall, Kay Sargent, and Mary Ann Naylor are thanked for their contribution year after year to this quilt show feature. 

2018 Quilt Show book marks are now available. Thank you to Leslie Green, Publicity Chairman. Members are encouraged to pick 
up bookmarks to distribute to the community. Posters will be available next week. Sign-ups for volunteering at the quilt show will be 

available at the July General Meeting.  

TREASURER--Robin Waggoner—Business checking balance: $82,494,16. Capital checking balance: $4,466.99. Total CD’s: 
$53,818.29.  Total cash position: $140,779.44. Signed Treasurer’s report is filed. As always, all records are open and available. If 
there are any questions, please contact Robin.  
Due to provisions in the bylaws, this position is limited to 2 years to protect asset integrity. The current treasurer must step down at 
the end of this term. This position will be open and will need to be filled this election cycle. It is possible that the job responsibilities 
can be shared. It would be helpful for the incoming Treasurer to shadow Robin at the Quilt Show to learn procedures.  Please see 
Robin or Patty Yedinak if you have questions or if you are interested in this Board position. 
Other Announcements:  

Edie Milanovich is recognized as Volunteer of the Quarter. She has been the WSQ Parliamentarian for many years. She has been 
instrumental in keeping meetings on track and in compliance with Roberts Rules of Order. Edie is awarded a framed certificate of 

appreciation and a pin.  
Nominations for future Volunteer of the Quarter are requested. Nominations may be placed in the Suggestion Box or forward a note 

to the President listing the nominee’s name and volunteer contributions.   
 

(Minutes continu)ed on the next page 
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Meeting Minutes April 26  

 

(April 26  Meeting  Minutes Continued) 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY- Lisa Cox will be hosting a Teddy Bear Quilt Workshop at the Shadle Library on July 21, 2018. 

The workshop will be from 10:30am to 1:30pm and is geared to children ages 3-10. The quilts will be designed by the children on a 
design board, and machine sewn off site using a fat quarter for backing, no batting. Donations of 4 ½“ squares of juvenile fabric are 
needed as well as volunteers to assist during the workshop and afterwards for assembly. If you would like to volunteer, contact Lisa 

at asileerol@hotmail.com or at the May WSQ Quilting Bee.   

CHARITY CENTRAL—Celia Benzel—There have been many large donations of fabric. Every third Thursday is kitting day at Jo-
Ann Sandstrom’s home. Thank yous have been received from Morningstar, Hospice of Spokane, and Cancer Care NW. As of April, 
over 300 quilts have been donated. A donation was received so that cash awards can be given at each meeting for the remainder of 
this year. Each quilt donated will be entered into a drawing for a $25 cash prize to be awarded at each meeting. Winner drawn at the 
afternoon meeting is: Mary Beth Shafer. 
Also, Forms are now available for the Quilt Show Boutique.  
QUILTING BEE--Deb Webb--The next Quilting Bee will be May 5, at Country Homes Christian Church, from 9:30am-3pm. Susan 
Smith will be the speaker. Fat quarter exchange is to be purple and yellow. Bring power cord, plate and utensils, and a dish to share 
for the potluck lunch. 
2018 RAFFLE QUILT--Debra Holmes for Shawna Troyer—The title of the quilt will be: ‘In a Galaxy Far, Far Away’. The design 
will be star shapes, bright solid colors. A 15” square of Kona black will be provided in the fabric packet with instructions and guide-
lines. Packets are available for a $5 deposit. Blocks will be 6, 9, or 12” finished.   
BLOCK EXCHANGE--Ethel Schuerman--The block for April was Disappearing Hourglass. The July block will be: ‘Patriotic Ohio 
Star’. Instructions for the block, to be made in patriotic colors, are now available. 
FUND RAISING--Connie Garrison—Quilt Show pins are now available. Connie will be at the Quilting Bee and will have the new 
Block Magazine  
2018 WSQ CHALLENGE QUILT--Naomi Hall—Packets are available for $1.50 each and include fabric and guidelines. The chal-
lenge will be to incorporate a quilt block from the city or state you were born, and to use a portion of challenge fabric in your design.   
INMQ ANNOUNCEMENT--Anita Pederson—INMQ has design books for sale. The next meeting will be June 9, 10:30am, Shadle 
Park Library. Those interested in machine quilting are invited to attend.  
NOMINATIONS--Patty Yedinak—Several positions need to be filled. President,  2nd Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary for the 
evening meetings. Nominations close in July, and candidates are to be included in the September newsletter.  
BUS TRIPS--Linda Hunt—Next bus trip is scheduled for August 18, with stops at shops in Ephrata, Reardon, Odessa, and Lind.  
PUBLICITY and DEMONSTRATIONS--Leslie Smith—Bookmarks for the Quilt Show are available. Demonstrators for the Quilt 
Show are needed. Please contact Leslie if you have a product or method to demo.   
HOSPITALITY--Donna Russell—Thank you to the volunteers that helped at the meeting. 
FAIR—Donna June Kellams—Volunteers are needed to staff the WSQ booth at the Fair. This is an important venue for display of 
the 2018 Raffle Quilt, and raffle ticket sales. This year, volunteers are asked to find their own replacements if they are unable to ful-
fill their scheduled time commitment.       
BUSINESS MEETING RECESSED at 1:45pm.  Paula Ferry introduced Speaker  Meg Hawkey with Crabapple Hill Studio. 
The program was followed by Show and Tell and door prizes.  
BUSINESS MEETING RECONVENED: 7pm by President Sue Otis.  
MINUTES: Beth North made a motion to approve the January General Membership Minutes as published. The motion was second-
ed by Joan Halverson and was approved unanimously.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
BLOCK EXCHANGE- Ethel Schuerman- 59 Blocks were turned in and 2 winners were drawn. Nita Dean and Gretchen Serafini 
divided the blocks.  
CHARITY CENTRAL- Celia Benzel drew a name from donations received at the evening meeting. Joyce Gill was the winner of the 
$25 cash prize.   
BUSINESS MEETING ADJOURNED at 7:25pm and was followed by the program, Show and Tell, and door prizes.  
 

Submitted by Sandy Haase, Secretary 

mailto:asileerol@hotmail.com
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Executive Committee Nominations for 2018 

 

WSQ OFFICERS 

 

PLEASE READ!  WE NEED YOUR HELP. 
WSQ Board Positions Open in 2019. 

President and 2nd VP - Quilt Show 

  

The Nominations Committee needs your help.   
We need to fill two Board Positions in 2019. 

  

The term of office is 1-2 years.  Each elected officer may serve in the same office for no 
more than two consecutive terms.  Any member of WSQ may run for office and/or nomi-
nate another member.   Nominations close at the end of the evening meeting in July.   
The list of candidates will appear in the September Newsletter.  
Voting will take place at the September General Membership Meeting. 
 

President 

The President presides, coordinates, and oversees the workings of WSQ–Spokane Chap-
ter with the help of all WSQ Committee Chairs.  The President heads the Quarterly Board 
Meeting, presides over the quarterly General Membership Meeting. The President is an 
ex-officio member of all committees except the Nominating Committee.   
 

2nd Vice President - Quilt Show Chairman 

The Quilt Show Chair coordinates and oversees the work of the Quilt Show Com-
mittee.  The Chair heads the quarterly QSC meetings where a team of dedicated mem-
bers plans for and implements our incredible quilt show. 
 
 

Thank you all for helping to keep WSQ  
running smoothly.   

Please contact me at the number below. 
Patty Yedinak 

Nominations Chair 

(509) 979-0281 

Our Mission is to promote  

and enhance the art of quilting 

 and quilt making by  

exhibitions, lectures, and  

workshops offered to the  

organization membership and  

the general public. 

It is to foster the conservation  

and preservation of quilts  

and increase public  

awareness and appreciation  

of quilts through our Quilt Show. 
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Workshop Registration 2018-2019 

 

  

 

July 2018:  Kimberly Einmo – See:  kimberlyeinmo.com  

 Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport  2010 S Assembly Road  Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday “Lone Starburst” 7/27, 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday “Mystery Quilt” 7/28, 9 am-4pm - $65 

Lunch is on your own for this workshop, there is a restaurant at the facility 

 

September 2018:  Becky Goldsmith – See:  pieceocake.com  

 Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport  2010 S Assembly Road  Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday “Tile Tango” (hand applique class) 9/28, 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday “Bullseye Quilts” (foundation piecing) 9/29, 9 am-4pm - $65 

Lunch is on your own for this workshop, there is a restaurant at the facility 

 

January 2019:  Kathy McNeil – See:  kathymcneilquilts.com  

 Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport  2010 S Assembly Road  Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday “New Beginnings” 1/25, 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday “Under the Sea” 1/26, 9am-4pm - $65 

Lunch is on your own for this workshop, there is a restaurant at the facility 

 

April 2019:  Laura Fogg – See:  laura-fogg.squarespace.com  

 Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport  2010 S Assembly Road  Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday and Saturday 4/26 and 4/27 (2-day landscape collage) 9am-4pm - 

$130 

Lunch is on your own for this workshop, there is a restaurant at the facility 

 
 

Name__________________________________ Phone______________________________  

Address_________________________________ Email____________________________  

City_____________________________________________ State________ Zip__________  

My check payable to WSQ is enclosed. 
NOTE you are not registered for a class until you are paid. 

  

Questions??? email Firstvp@wsqspokane.org 

Please Mail to:  

Paula Ferry, 8010 E. Woodland Park Dr., Spokane, WA  99212  

http://kimberlyeinmo.com
https://www.pieceocake.com
http://kathymcneilquilts.com
http://laura-fogg.squarespace.com
mailto:1stvp@wsqspokane.org
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Workshops Registration 2018 

 

Friday Class—Lone Starburst 
6-hour class / Intermediate level 

Kimberly’s most popular class; this one sells out wherever she 
teaches it! All it takes are 40 – 2½” strips from a  
purchased precut bundle or strips cut from your own stash, plus 
one background fabric and the diamond design possibilities are 
practically endless! Kimberly will teach you how to strip-piece 
and cut diamond building blocks from strips using her EZ Jelly 
Roll Ruler with no “Y” or set-in seams. You’ll design your own 
unique Lone Starburst variation quilt! The first part of the class 
focuses on accurate and efficient cutting and piecing of the  
diamond units and the latter part of the class will focus on design 
elements and the almost limitless possibilities for designing your 
own layout using your diamond units. The real magic comes 
from the fact that the quilt is assembled with straight-set blocks, 
not diamond wedges or blocks on point. This is an eye-opening 
class for anyone who wants to create a one-of-a-kind quilt with a 
Lonestar twist! 
 
 

Saturday Class—Mystery Quilt! 

 

6-hour class / Skilled beginner – intermediate level 
 
Do you love to make mystery quilts? Or does the thought of choosing fabrics and making a quilt for 

which you have no idea what the end result will be scare you? Fear not! Whether you are a seasoned vet-

eran and you enjoy the intrigue and suspense of not knowing the final outcome or if you have never had 

the courage to tackle making a mystery quilt before, Kimberly’s ultra-popular mystery quilt classes and 

patterns are perfect for you! She has designed the entire process to be simple, fun, and stress-free so you 

can take as much risk as you like with your fabric selections or risk nothing at all. Step out of your “color 

comfort zone” and try something new. The rule of thumb is this: if your fabrics have good contrast, look 

great when lined up together, and match the values given in the fabric requirements table, then they’ll 

look beautiful when sewn together. These classes are suitable for any quilter with some rotary cutting and 

machine piecing experience and guaranteed to be fabulous and fun! 

 
 

Check our Website  
 

WSQSPOKANE.ORG  
 

for  an updated list of the vendors for the  
2018 Ruby Jubilee Quilt Show! 

wsqspokane.org
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Sew Uniquely You News 
July 2018  

Store Hours:  10 am to 5 pm, Monday thru Saturday'  

authorized elna dealer  

Come in to Sew Uniquely You and see all our machines! 

11402 N. Newport Hiway Suite C  Spokane        509-467-8210 

 

2018 Raffle Quilt 

The 2018 Raffle quilt is 
so beautiful!  

 
Purchase tickets at the WSQ 

meeting in July. 
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Ruby Jubilee  40
th

 Annual WSQ Quilt Show   
October 19-21, 2018 

 

 

It’s that time of year! The quilt show will take place in three short months. We have reached 
our first 100 entrants. I’m excited to see what the pins look like! We have received most of the 
entries online. Thanks to all who have registered their quilts online, it is a big help. 
We have many returning vendors as well as some new vendors for your shopping pleasure.  
Our dedicated vendors return to our show every year because we do such a great job of  
supporting them. Let’s keep it up! 
 
New this year, we will have a Cherrywood exhibit. This will take the place of the Hoffman 
Challenge exhibit. It will be a larger display and some new eye candy. This is the Van Gogh 
exhibit for those of you that would like to look at it online. 
You will have the opportunity to have your quilt judged by a professional judge again this year. 
There is a $10 fee and like last year, the quilt will be hanging in its appropriate category. 
Moving the boutique to a larger area last year was a great success. We plan to keep it in the 
same space this year. If you are interested in selling your quilt related items at this year’s show 
there will be consignment forms available at the July general meeting or you can contact  
Jo-Ann Sandstrom at ja.sandstrom@yahoo.com. 
 
Our quilt show is a collaboration of hundreds of volunteers. There will be many opportunities 
for you to sign up at the July meeting. Please think about how you can help. It takes over 300 
volunteers to put on a show of this magnitude.  When you volunteer you get free entry into the 
show! 
 
We are excited to announce that we will once again be hosting “Quilts of Valor” The mission 
of their organization is to cover all combat service members and veterans touched by war with 
comforting and healing Quilts of Valor. For more information on how you can help, visit their 
website at www.qovf.org 

You can help to advertise the show by liking WSQ on Facebook and sharing our posts. Let’s 
all work together to make sure this year’s show is a success. 
The next quilt show planning meeting is at Centerplace at 6pm on August 13th. Everyone is 
welcome to attend. 
Karen Mathison   2018 Quilt Show Chair 

mailto:ja.sandstrom@yahoo.com
http://www.qovf.org
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The fabulous graphic below is courtesy of: 
Deke Cloyd 

On the edge, LLC. 
319 West Second Avenue 
Spokane, WA  99201 
(509) 744.0971     studio 
(509) 744.3502     graphics 
(509) 279.0828     fax 
http://www.ontheedgeimages.com 
dcloyd@ontheedgeimages.com 
 
 
 

2018 Spokane County Fair 
Raffle Quilt 

 

Thanks to everyone who made it possible to have all of our 
volunteer shifts covered.  We will have a list at the July meet-
ing so those of you that can be called “on short notice” can 
sign up. 
 
It has come to our attention that the fair this year will be 
changing $5 per vehicle.  Not To Worry!  WSQ will  
reimburse you for that cost.  More info will be shared at the 
July meeting. 
 
Remember:  If you cannot work your shift you need to find 
someone to cover it. 
 

Thanks To All, 
Shel Lindemann, Chair 
Donna June Kellams, Co-Chair 

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=319+West+Second+Avenue+%0D%0A+Spokane,+WA+99201+%0D%0A+(509&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=319+West+Second+Avenue+%0D%0A+Spokane,+WA+99201+%0D%0A+(509&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=319+West+Second+Avenue+%0D%0A+Spokane,+WA+99201+%0D%0A+(509&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=319+West+Second+Avenue+%0D%0A+Spokane,+WA+99201+%0D%0A+(509&entry=gmail&source=g
https://eur04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ontheedgeimages.com&data=02%7C01%7C%7C8159aec72b0346be55ce08d5d1579f7e%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636645096666788109&sdata=yusfZ6zEiGDNmlktAAbC3rcTK01B7DHgJ95d5%2FhEQX8%3D&
http://goog_600419584/
mailto:dcloyd@ontheedgeimages.com
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SMALL GROUP SCOOP 

 

  

Location 

  

Group Name 

  

Meeting Date/Place 

  

Contact Person 
Blanchard, ID The Blanchard Stitchers 2nd Wed. – 12 Noon Lan Hahn 208-437-0801 
Cheney Cheney Country Quilters Every Mon. 1-3 pm Phyllis Mitzel 509-235-8392 
Cheney Cheney Frayed Edges 1st & 3rd Mon. 6:30 pm Beth North 509-624-1707 
Colfax Whitman Sampler Quilt Guild 2nd Wed. Sharon Bromiley 509-285-4920 
Colville Colville Piecemakers 3rd Tues. 6:30 pm Dolores Cline 509-684-4392 
Coolin, Idaho Coolin Cut-Ups 4th Fri, Civic Center Diane Munk 208-443-3205 
Deer Park Fat Quarter Quilters Every Tues. 10am – 2pm 

Faith Lutheran Church 
Lorraine Ader- 509-262-0345  

geminis4262@gmail.com 
Fairfield Rock Creek Quilters 2nd & 4th Thurs. 7 pm Chris Mewhinney 

509-283-2478 
Lincoln County Country Samplers 1st & 3rd Mon. Doris Dormaier 509-236-2314 
Metaline Falls Forgotten Corner Quilters 1st Tues. 6:30 pm Sandy Yerton 509-442-3090 
Newport Me Too Quilt Squad 2nd Thursday 10 am Dianne Strand 509-447-4013 
Post Falls, ID North Idaho Quilts of Valor 3rd Monday 10 am – 3 pm 

Post Falls Legion 
Jerene Kindley. 

linefork@aol.com                  

208-777-0474 
Spokane Central Sew Many Appliquers 1st Thurs 5:00 pm, Sew EZ Too Linda Burkhardt 425-422-4023 
Spokane Central Fireside Quilters Every 6 weeks – Sew Day Lexi Burg 509-448-0919 
Spokane South Touchmark Quilters 

(formerly Waterford 
Every Wed. 1 pm Cheryl Clossin, 509-535-2399  

Cherylclossin1@msn.com 
All Areas Rippin’ Paper Ladies (paper 

piecing) 
2nd Monday, 1 pm Abbi Barden, 509-808-2932                                                                                                       

abigailartquilter@gmail.com 
Spokane South Spokane Stitchers 2nd Friday  10-1 Retta Malone  509-448-4965 

drbkp@aol.com 
Tekoa Tekoa Town & Country Quilters 1st Thurs 6 pm Darlene Wise 509-284-4565 
Grand Coulee Coulee Creators Tues. 1-5pm Marlene Oddie 509-386-5715 
Medical Lake Sit and Sew 2nd and 4th Tues. 1-3 pm Macy Silveria, 509-565-1224 
All Areas Mountain of Quilts Charity Quilts wsqmoq@yahoo.com 
All Areas Greater Spokane Quilts of  Valor To be determined Diane Watters 509-993-4590  

spokane.qov@gmail.com 
All Areas Sandbox Quilters Tues. 9 to 3 

 Corbin Senior Center 
Waunita Fischbach 
509-981-7766  
Wmfischbach39@gmail.com 

All Areas Inland Northwest Machine 
Quilters 

5 times per year, Jan, Mar, 
June, Sept, Nov 

www.inmq.org 
  

Are you looking for a group that will challenge you and encourage you?  These small groups may have 
openings.  Find one that fits your schedule and join. 

Are you a member of a group with at least one WSQ member and does your group have 
openings?  Please send me the info about your group: location, name, meeting date & 
time.  Also include contact person, phone # and email. Please send me an email so we 
can send messages from WSQ to your group.  Contact small.groups@wsqspokane.or for 
changes to your group listing or to add a group to our list. 
If you are in a small group that is not listed because of being full at this time but would 
like to receive the same emails and information that the listed small groups receive.  
Please be sure to indicated it is a full group and not to list on the small group list that is 

published.  Betty Franzatti, Small Group Coordinator 

mailto:linefork@aol.com
mailto:small.groups@wsqspokane.or
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Want to get this newsletter 1 week earlier & in color?  

Sign up for the email newsletter. Email a request to   

membership@wsqspokane.org 

Board Positions Opening July 2018 
 

The following Board Positions will be opening by year’s end.  Now would be a 
good time to get to know what they are all about.  I hope you will consider 
filling one of these vacancies.  We look forward to working with you next year! 
 
Historian has been open for  a year .  Newsletter, Fundraising, Block        

Exchange, Yard Sale, and Small Group Coordinator will all be opening by 

the end of the year.  I hope that you will consider taking on one of these         

positions and making it your own.  I am asking that each Board chairman form 

a committee of three or more to help spread the load and ensure future smooth 

transitions.  Any of these positions could be taken over by a small group but 

one person’s name will have to go on the roster and be considered the       

chairman.  Thanks for considering volunteering for WSQ! 

 Ultimate Volunteer Position 
 

  Become the 
 

   FUNDRAISING CHAIRMAN 
 
 Shop! Buy!  And Sell items at the                       

Fundraising table at the WSQ Meeting   
 And Quilt Show to raise money for WSQ                   

 
 Design Quilt Show Pin! 
 
  Meet new people! 
 

If interested contact: 
Connie 509-710-6634   

or come see me at  
the July 26, meeting 
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2018 WSQ Membership Registration 

WSQ membership runs on a calendar year, that means from January 1 to December 31. What does this mean to you?  

 Everyone who is a member now needs to renew membership to keep enjoying the benefits of belonging to WSQ. 
You can do this beginning with the September meeting through the end of February (a little grace period).  

 You can renew at September or January’s meetings (or even in July, if you sadly let your membership lapse) or 
send your $25 to me in the mail (Membership Registration form above or visit our web site for address and details).  

 If you haven’t renewed by the end of February, you will be dropped from our roster. Practically, this means you 
won’t receive April’s newsletter, be able to participate in the yard sale, be able to register early for workshops, or 
enjoy the many benefits of being a WSQ member.  

Even if you became a member in March, April, May, June, etc. you have to renew by the end of February in the 
following year.  
 

Guest Fees: 
$10 at the door 

MAIL YOUR  
REGISTRATION TO 

THE ADDRESS 
ABOVE 

Welcome to WSQ! Dues are $25 for a calendar year.  You can pay in person at the next WSQ meeting 
or send a check made out to WSQ to: WSQ Membership, PO Box 30483  Spokane, WA  99223.   
Renewing members only:  please include a stamped, self-addressed envelope.   
New members:  No envelope needed.  Carolyn Kruger and Winnie Therssen will prepare a packet for 
you and WSQ will pay the postage.  
 
      Name: _________________________________________________________ 
 
      Address: ________________________________________________ 
 
      City: _________________________ State: ____ Zip: _________ 
 
      Phone: _____________  Email: ___________________________ 
 
  New Member  
  2017 Member 
  Returning Former Member 
  Change in Information 

    Email My Newsletter 

Inland Northwest Machine Quilters 
(Longarm, Shortarm or Domestic Machines) 

Five meetings a year: 
January, March, June, September and November 

  
Visit our website for registration, meeting location and details. 

  
A great place to meet fellow machine quilters with a wealth of knowledge. We provide  
education for all levels, and most of all, fun at each of our meetings. 

INMQ   P.O.BOX13024   SPOKANE, WA  99213 
www.INMQ.org 

http://www.INMQ.org/
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JULY 2018  BLOCK EXCHANGE 
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 Colville Piecemakers’  
2018 Quilt Show 

Rockin’ to the Oldies 
 

September 14, 10 am - 6 pm 
September 15, 10 am - 4 pm 

Colville Center, Community Colleges of Spokane  
985 S. Elm St., Colville, WA 99114 

 
Featured quilter: Mary Andres 

• Door prizes • Tea room 
• Free demos • Vendors 
• Boutique items for sale 

https://maps.google.com/?q=985+S.+Elm+St.,+Colville,+WA+99114&entry=gmail&source=g
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WSQ Quilting Bee 

“It’s Your Birthday” 
                        August 11, 2018 

Guest Speaker:  No speaker for this bee 
We will be celebrating your birthdays with cake  

and anyone who would like to share their favorite birthday memory 
 

Country Homes Christian Church, 8415 N. Wall 
(Corner of Wall & Country Homes Blvd) 

 
9:30 AM – 3:00 PM  

Come enjoy a fun-filled day of quilting, door prizes, games, and potluck lunch. 
Everyone is welcome! You need not be a WSQ member to attend the Quilting Bees! 

 

 Bring a project to work on. Space for sewing machines is available, but do bring a power strip for 
your machine.  

 Bring a dish to share for our potluck lunch as well as a plate & utensils. Coffee & tea are provided. 

 Show and Share a finished or unfinished quilted item. 

 We have guest speakers who share their secrets to successful quilting. 

 We have door prizes. 

 Questions about the Bee? Contact Deborah Webb at debquilts@outlook.com 
 

Quilting Bee Donations 
 

We would appreciate any quilting related donation from your sewing rooms. We ask that your    
donations are items in good condition and if donating fabric, that the pieces be at least a fat quar-
ter. We all love fabric, but templates, books, patterns, marking tools, etc. are welcomed! We     
repurpose many of these items for some of our door prizes. Thank you for your support and     
willingness to donate, we couldn’t do it without your help. 

Fat Quarter Exchange        August 11, 2018 
 

The theme for the fat quarter exchange is “Bee’s Among the Sunflowers. 
Please bring two fat quarters of either greens, golds, or browns for the ex-
change. One name will be drawn for all the FQ’s unless there is an abun-
dance of FQ’s then two names will be drawn. We are open to any suggestions 
you may have regarding the exchange activities. 

mailto:debquilts@outlook.com
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WSQ 2018 Lineup: 
 
 
 
 

Visit our website 
www.wsqspokane.org 

 
If you are on FACEBOOK, 

why not LIKE our new  
FB page: 

Washington State Quilters 
– Spokane Chapter 

 

Want to get this newsletter 1 week earlier & in color?  

Sign up for the email newsletter. Email a request to   

membership@wsqspokane.org 

July 2018: Kimberly Einmo—www.kimberlyeinmo.com 
Friday, 7/27   “Lone Starburst” 
Saturday, 7/28 "Mystery Quilt!" 
  

Sept 2018: Becky Goldsmith – www.pieceocake.com 
Friday, 9/28 “Tile Tango”  
Saturday, 9/29 "Bullseye Quilts"  
  

http://www.wsqspokane.org
http://www.nancyprince.com

